
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, January 11, 2016, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Don Richards, Jim Mentock,  



  Steve Miller, and Jim Hillberry.
                   ABSENT:    J.R. Gonzales


 
ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, Dexter Woodis, Dave Egan, and 

                   Susanne Lee

Minutes
Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. and asked for approval of the minutes of the December 14, 2015 board meeting.  Don Richards made a motion to approve the minutes of the December 14, 2015 board meeting as printed.  Second by Craig Sorenson.  AYE: Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bills
Chairman Miller asked for approval of the January 11, 2016 bills list totaling $59,999.73. Jim Mentock made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Bryan Lee.  AYE: Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments
Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
Update of the Cathodic Protection Upgrade Deep Bed Anode Well project
Work will begin on this project on approximately March 15, 2016.

Update on the Control Systems Improvement (SCADA), Phase II project
· The Manager reported that Errol Dryer is now an SMP employee. He has one new filter panel completely wired, a second one is halfway complete, and the third one disassembled in preparation for the new panel going in.
· The Chief Plant Operator (CPO) reported Bob Martin, Integrated Solutions Engineering, is here working on the programming for the new panels. Three filters are out of service as of January 6. 

· We will set up a temporary PLC to run the plant while programming is taking place.
· The Chairman requested that the board members be given a tour of this project after the meeting.

Control Systems Improvement Phase II project, change order #1 for -$2,202.00
· This change order is for the additional items we requested and also deletes spare parts we already have or don’t need. 

· The result is a reduction of the contract price by $2,202.00.
Bryan Lee made a motion to approve the Control Systems Improvement Phase II project change order #1 for -$2,202.00. Second by Jim Hillberry. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Update on the reservoir hatches upgrades
· The Manager noted that the project is complete. Paperwork was submitted to DEQ in late December.
· The CPO shared before and after pics of the project and noted that all vents are screened and all hatches are air tight.

· The vents at the Byron and Frannie towers will be upgraded next fiscal year.
Update of the Pipeline Relocation II project
· The Manager and the Chairman were in Cheyenne January 6-8 for meetings with WWDC and the select water committee.
· Our project will now be part of the Omnibus Water Bill. The outside funding for this project is now at 83%, as it was for the first pipeline relocation project. This leaves us to pay 17% of the cost, which we estimate to be approximately $1 million.
· The Manager, with the Chief Pipeline Operator and Jade Gernant, DOWL met with WYDOT engineers in Basin to discuss the project. The WYDOT engineers were very helpful.
· Our biggest challenge at this point will be acquiring easements in a timely manner. We will begin contacting landowners by the end of January.
· We do not have a signed contract with DOWL yet because of lack of agreement on their liability limitation. They have offered to raise their limit from $2 million to $5 million. Our attorney, Tracy Copenhaver, does not think there should be a limit. The Manager does not recommend the Chairman sign the contract until the limit is removed.

Chief Operator’s Report
· The Chief Plant Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report. He also distributed annual production graphs to each board member to share with their entity. Plant output has increased slightly over 2014’s numbers. The increase is due to the addition of the North End water users by NRWD.
· We are still in winter mode at 2.3 MGD production. Pipeline water loss is constant. Chemical costs have come down and will stay down for 3-4 months.

· Quarterly disinfection by-products testing results were excellent, with THMs at 21 and HAAs at 14 ppb.
Manager’s Report
· WYO-STAR interest for December was up at 0.256% over November’s figure of 0.179%.
· Water use figures were down 1% over November, but still up 5.8% for the fiscal year.

· SMP received a medical insurance premium holiday for January, resulting in a savings of $9,000 for the board on December’s payroll.

· The reallocation of TEF fees starts January 1st and will show up on the February invoices.

· Mike Mackey, NRWD, will be requesting equipment at their board meeting tomorrow night. If their board approves the purchase, he has asked permission to store equipment (truck, trailer, and backhoe) near SMP’s cold storage building on a temporary basis until they get their projected facility. An agreement would be written up allowing us to use said equipment if we needed it.

· The board will review the written agreement with NRWD at a future board meeting.

Other Business

There was no other business to report.

Adjourn

At 10:50 a.m., Bryan Lee made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Don Richards.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.   NAY: none. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned


Attest:
   

Chairman

Secretary

